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Each day hundreds of people, ages 4 months to 95 years, trek through the 
Winnet South Philadelphia Community Center. Some go for day care and 
basketball, others for senior dances and lunches. There are also English as 
a second language, high-school equivalency and computer classes. 
 
 
Next year, however, they'll have other options when the Samuel S. Fels 
Community Center opens less than two blocks away at 2419 S. Broad St. The $8 
million center will have a swimming pool, theater, gymnasium, weight room 
and a public library, which will replace the Ritner Children's Library in 
the neighborhood. Its services will complement those of the Winnet center, 
which will continue to operate.``It's the only place with teens and seniors 
in the same place,'' said Arthur Gewirtz, executive director of the 
association. ``Everybody's afraid to put them all in the same place.'' 
 
 
Construction crews will set upon the site today to turn an artist's 
rendering into the Crime Prevention Association's fourth community center in 
the city, with a fifth one to follow in two years at 46th and Market 
Streets. The center will allow the association to almost double the number 
of people it serves in South Philadelphia, to 5,000. 
 
 
``Having been born and raised in South Philadelphia, I can see we're meeting 
the needs of people of a variety of ages,'' said Tony Diodati, director of 
the Winnet center. 
 
 
The Crime Prevention Association started in 1932 when Charles Edwin Fox, 
founder of the Big Brothers/Big Sisters program and former assistant 
district attorney, set out to decrease the number of crimes committed by 16- 
to 21-year-old males. 
 
 
``He wanted a place where kids would have something to do other than 
standing on the corner,'' Gewirtz said. ``In 1932, that must have been 



relatively novel.'' 
 
 
The group persuaded city officials to lease it vacant buildings and paid 
college students twice the minimum wage - 50 cents an hour - to work at the 
centers. By 1939, there were five Boys Clubs in Philadelphia. By 1965, the 
association was working with girls, too. By the 1980s, once it became 
associated with Settlement House in New York, it added day care and 
senior-citizens programs, Gewirtz said. 
 
 
``At that point, we became a community center,'' he said. ``We're a center 
for the community dealing with issues and programs the community needs. . . 
. We add 10 years to people's lives. They have a place to come to.'' 
 
 
Other than recreational and supervisory care, some of the centers also 
provide substance-abuse support groups, employment programs, foster-care 
placement and pregnancy prevention services. 
 
 
The association gets most of its $23 million operating budget from the 
federal and state governments, through welfare subsidies and seniors 
programs. It also receives contributions from United Way and the Fels 
Foundation, which annually contributes $20,000 to $30,000. Last year, the 
organization committed $1 million to the center that will bear the name of 
the businessman and soap magnate. The city of Philadelphia also donated $1 
million. 
 
 
The budget covers the Winnet center as well as the R.W. Brown center in 
North Philadelphia, the West Philadelphia center on Haverford Avenue and the 
Boys and Girls Club of Mill Creek, which opened in September. 
 
 
The association also receives money from membership dues, such as the annual 
fee of $25 for the weekly Adult Night. Some visitors volunteer their time 
working at the center when they don't have money to pay. 
 
 
``We don't need the money, but we don't want to give it away,'' said 
Gewirtz, who has been with the organization since 1963. ``If they don't pay 
for it, they don't appreciate it as much.'' 
 
 
The Fels center will include the old Ritner library building, which will 



become an arts center, a place for dance lessons and theater. The lot that 
was previously the state unemployment office will hold the library, which 
will be named after State Sen. Vincent Fumo's family, and the remainder of 
the 45,000-square-foot center. 
 
 
``Everyone is thrilled. The seniors pledged to raise $20,000,'' Diodati 
said. ``We're halfway there.'' 
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